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 St. Mary’s School Newsletter 
 Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the spirit of the Presentation tradition. 

 St. Mary’s is committed to Child Safety and the inclusion of all children. 

 Respect Ourselves  -  Respect Others  -  Respect our Environment 

Term 3 - Week 5- Friday August  11, 2023 

PBIS Expectations: On the Playground 

The School Photographer 

Phone    -   02 6032 9284 

   Web        -   http://www.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Email      -   principal@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

75-89 High Street, Rutherglen, Vic, 3685 

PO Box 146 

Dear Families, 

 

2024 Information Session - 
Monday 14th August at 9.30am  

 
There will be another 2024 School Information 
Session on Monday 14th of August at 9.30am   

followed by a school tour at 10.00am. 
 

Please let any families know that have 2024    
Foundation enrolments, or may wish to see what 

our school has to offer in all year levels. 

Saint Mary MacKillop 
 

This week, August 8th, we celebrated the Feast Day of 
Saint Mary MacKillop.  

Mary MacKillop is the first Australian, and to this stage, the 
only Australian Saint. Mary was an educator, a pioneer and 

a leader, someone who had compassion for others         
regardless of their situation or race. She was the founder of 

the Order of the Sisters of St. Joseph, an order of nuns 
who wanted to serve the poor, particularly educating the 

children who lived in the bush. She opened her first school 
in a stable on 19 March 1866. The first school set the 

pattern for many to come - it was for the children of the 
working class, providing a basic but thorough education,      
aiming to make children independent, employable, and  

well-grounded. 
Mary MacKillop’s motto is : 

 

‘Never see a need without doing    
something about it’. 
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Reminders:- 

 

2024 Foundation Enrolments: 

 

Could all families with existing siblings at school, and wanting register another for 2024 Foundation enrolments, 
please ensure you have your enrolments in as soon as possible. Enrolment packs are available from the office. 

 

Absenteeism - Our Legal Requirement: 

 

It is a legal requirement that all schools must follow up any daily unexplained absences by 9.30 am. 

 

If your child is going to be away from school or arriving late for any reason the school must be notified. The    
simplest way to do this is through PAM. 

 

If your child is an unexplained absence you will receive an SMS asking you to contact the school and a phone call 
if necessary. If there is no answer then the emergency contacts for your family will be contacted and then if there 
is still no answer the police are contacted. These steps are followed to ensure that we know that your child is 
safe. 

 

Classroom Refurbishments: 

 

As many of you would be aware rooms 1-4 (Senior Classes) are being refurbished this year. The tendering process 
has now started and the building process is expected to start in the coming months. 

 

2023 School Closure Days 

 

Monday 6th November - Report Writing 

 

Book Club 

 

Issue 6 of the Book Club Catalogue is out now and has been handed out to the children. 
 

After School Pick Up: 
Please Wait Outside 

 

It’s great to see parents back on school grounds at pick 
up time now that we're over COVID restrictions. 

 
As you can appreciate, the last 5-10 minutes of the 
school day is always a very busy time for teachers,    

ending the day and packing up the students. To enable 
all teachers to end the day smoothly, all parents/carers 

should wait outside in the undercover area, or in the 
school grounds, and not in the classrooms or doorways 

of classrooms at pick up time. 

 

Father’s Day Volunteers Needed 
 
 

Father’s Day is not far away. 

 

We would very much appreciate some more volunteers for the gift 
wrapping prior to the stall, and to assist with the stall on the Day - 

Friday, September 1. 

 

Please call Judy in the office if you can help out.  

 



 3 

 

MacKillop Art Exhibition 

These students artworks have been selected to be a part of the MacKillop Art Exhibition in Bendigo. 

Congratulations to you all! 

General Artwork 

Annika Roberts (Foundation)                Zoe Mase’ (Grade 2)    Ivy Kay (Grade 2 

         Violet Mase’ (Foundation) 

Spiritual Artwork  -   This year’s theme: ‘Let the words you speak always 

     be full of grace’ 

              Lilly Hill (Grade 2)   Matilda Ellery (Grade 2)  Milla Simpson (Grade 2) 

              Emma Walsh (Grade 1)     Ella Fisher (Grade 2) 
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Congratulations! 

Very Well Done to all of our children for their hard work raising money for Caritas Australia this year. 

What a mighty effort - and a great total!! 

 

 
A Visit AND Birthday Wishes 
 
Fr Boniface visited the Staff during 
their morning break on Tuesday and 
was in time to wish Oscar a Very 
Happy Birthday! 
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We send our best wishes to all who    

celebrated their Birthdays this week! 

Violet 

Congratulations to our Class Award Winners this week! 

Rutherglen Golf Club Request 

 

The Rutherglen Golf Club is asking the community for their input into the future and direction of the local Golf 
Club. The committee is in the process of developing a strategic plan to provide the club with a clear direction for 
the future and achieve greater alignment with Golf Australia and the Strategy for Australian Golf. 
 

This plan will ensure that systems and structures are in place to 
retain existing members, introduce new members and improve 
the experience for the members and guests. 
You are encouraged to complete this survey, via the link below, 
and provide constructive comments for each question. Only 
takes 5-8 minutes to complete. The survey will go directly to 
Golf Australia on completion. 
Thanks in advance. 
Rutherglen Golf Club Executive committee 

 

Survey Link:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/C33TKT7 

 

BACK:  Codie; Zac; Jossy (who is very excited about her award!); Isabel; Isla; Emmerson 
MIDDLE:   Millie; Luca; Heidi; Annabelle; Madelyn 
FRONT:  Violet and Ottis 
 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/C33TKT7
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PBIS Expectations:  On the Playground 
 
Playground Respect 

Ourselves 
Respect Others Respect our  

Environment 

 Use kind words 
 
Be a good self 
umpire 
 
Keep hands and feet 
to myself 
 
Respond to the bell 
immediately (drink, 
toilet) 
 
Tell, not dob 
 
Be active 
 
Use your voice 
appropriately 

Share with others 
 
Take turns in games 
 
Good Sportsmanship 
with others 
 
Be inclusive 
 
Ge a good role model 
with others 
 
Be tolerant towards 
Others 
 
Use your voice 
appropriately 

Use equipment 
appropriately 
 
Pack away sports 
Equipment 
 
Pick up my belongings 
eg drink bottle,  
jumper 
 
Put our rubbish in the 
correct bins 

Have a great weekend! 

Matt 

Congratulations to our PBIS Award Winners this week! 

 

Mason; Amelia-Rose; Ottis; Madelyn; Logan 
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BOOK CLUB - ISSUE 6 IS OPEN NOW 

 

BE SURE TO GET YOUR ORDERS IN NICE 

AND EARLY SO THAT YOU GET THEM     

DELIVERED BEFORE END OF TERM! 

 

         24.8.23 
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TREATMENT FOR HEADLICE 

All parents please note that there have been a few cases of headlice at the school recently. It would be    

timely for you all to do a head check and treat if required. Following is some information regarding   

treatment and prevention. 
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Important Calendar Dates  -  2023 
 

Term 3 
 

Monday 14th August    Information Session for 2024 Families Looking to Enrol at 

       St Mary’s -  9.30am, followed by school tour at 10.00am 

Sunday 20 August    Confirmation 

Mon-Fri 21-25 August    Book Week 

Monday 21st August    Book Week Dress Up Parade 

Tuesday 29 August    District Athletics 

Thursday 31 August    Orientation visit - Rutherglen Kinder to visit 9.30-11.00am 

Friday 1 September    Father’s Day Stall - in the am, Sausage Sizzle 1-2pm followed  

       by a Soccer Match 

Tuesday 5 September    Grade 3/4 Borambola Camp 

Wednesday 6 September   Grade 3/4 Borambola Camp 

Wednesday 6 September   Country Buddies Orientation Visit 

Friday 15 September    Last Day Term 3 for Students 

       (Casual Clothes Day - Gold coin donation) 2.30pm finish 

 

 

 

Term 4 

 

Monday 2 October    First Day - Term 4 

Wed-Friday 1-3 November   Grade 5/6 Canberra Camp 

Monday 6 November    Student Free Day - Report Writing Day 

Tuesday 21 November    First Day of Foundation Transition 9.00-11.00am 

Tuesday 28 November    Second Day of Foundation Transition 9.00-11.00am 

Tuesday 5 December    Third Day of Foundation Transition 9.00am - 12.45pm 

Monday 11 December    Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 

Tuesday 12 December    Fourth Day of Foundation Transition 9.00am - 3.30pm 

Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal)  -  mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Gr 5/6 teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Michael Ratcliffe (Grade 4 teacher) - mratcliffe@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Taylor Dickinson (Grade 2 teacher)) - tdickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Emily Morris (Grade 3 teacher)  - emorris@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Wednesday) 

Hannah Kelly (Gr 5/6 teacher) - hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Sarah Grogan (Foundation/1 teacher) - sgrogan@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane van Zanten (Art/Grade 2)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Tuesday/Friday) 

Gina Nero (Italian teacher)  -  gnero@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Tuesday) 

Amanda Arnot (Business Manager) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Judy Fah (Reception/Administration) - jfah@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 


